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W. M. KECK OBSERVATORY NOTIFIES HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH  
OF SMALL OIL SEEPAGE AT MAUNAKEA FACILITY 

 
KAMUELA, HI - W. M. Keck Observatory officials yesterday notified the Hawaii Department of Health 
(HDOH) that they detected a small seepage of oil from the hydraulic system supporting the Keck I 
telescope and have acted immediately to contain the oil.  

“We are taking this situation very seriously and have engaged all appropriate authorities,” said Richard 
Matsuda, chief of operations for Keck Observatory. 

In the course of unrelated maintenance, observatory technicians discovered the hydraulic oil seepage on 
the pier wall supporting the Keck I telescope on April 19 on an area normally concealed behind drywall 
inside the telescope facility. Keck Observatory technicians removed all remaining drywall from the pier 
at the base of Keck I on Monday, June 4. Close inspection found a total of six potential areas on the pier 
supporting Keck I where slow seepage may be occurring.  

Technicians also removed the drywall from Keck I’s twin telescope, Keck II, and found no oil seeping on 
Keck II’s pier.  

On June 4, technicians extracted samples of cinder from a narrow isolation joint, or seam, in the floor of 
Keck I. The cinder sample appeared to be wet; Keck Observatory sent an immediate notification to 
HDOH. 

“While we took immediate steps to contain the initial oil seepage, we were slow to launch a full 
investigation, a delay that I regret and for which I take full responsibility,” said Hilton Lewis, Keck 
Observatory director. “We are now giving this investigation the full attention it requires as the top 
priority for the observatory.” 
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Keck Observatory officials have retained the environmental, geotechnical and hydrogeological 
consulting and engineering firm Masa Fujioka and Associates to conduct an independent investigation of 
the seepage and recommend appropriate remedial measures, if necessary, in consultation with HDOH 
and Office of Maunakea Management.  
Keck Observatory is acting in accordance with the procedures set forth in the Hazard Evaluation and 
Emergency Response (HEER) Office of the Hawaii Department of Health (HDOH) technical guidance 
manual. Additional updates will be issued as the investigation progresses and will be posted to 
www.keckobservatory.org/responsibility. 

### 

ABOUT W. M. KECK OBSERVATORY 

The W. M. Keck Observatory telescopes are among the most scientifically productive on Earth. The two, 
10-meter optical/infrared telescopes on the summit of Maunakea on the Island of Hawaii feature a suite 
of advanced instruments including imagers, multi-object spectrographs, high-resolution spectrographs, 
integral-field spectrometers, and world-leading laser guide star adaptive optics systems.  

Keck Observatory is a private 501(c) 3 non-profit organization operated as a scientific partnership among 
the California Institute of Technology, the University of California, and the National Aeronautics and 
Space Administration. The Observatory was made possible by the generous financial support of the W. 
M. Keck Foundation. 

Keck Observatory continues to recognize and acknowledge the very significant cultural role and 
reverence that the summit of Maunakea has always had within the Native Hawaiian community.  We are 
most fortunate to have the opportunity to conduct observations from this mountain. 

For more information, visit: www.keckobservatory.org  


